

2170 South Avenue South Lake Tahoe CA 96150

530-541-3420 TEL www.bartonhealth.org

February 24, 2021

Board of Supervisors El Dorado County 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA, 95667

Dear Supervisors,

Barton Healthcare System is pleased to provide this letter of support for the transition of El Dorado County's Medi-Cal program into a Two-Plan Model where the county will partner with both Health Plan of San Joaquin (HPSJ) (as the Local Initiative Plan) and a commercial plan to be determined.

Barton has participated in several meetings with HPSJ as well as various El Dorado County stakeholders to evaluate options that would best serve our community. We feel it is important that our county has a seat within the HPSJ Health Commission enabling our county a voice in the care of our community.

We are requesting that the Supervisors vote to move this process forward. In January 2024, when the new formal relationship of shared governance with HPSJ would begin, having El Dorado County represented on the HPSJ Health Commission would benefit our Medi-Cal beneficiaries, community, and providers, while also giving us greater abilities to collaborate and thrive across the region.

Sincerely,

Kelly Neiger, CFO

Barton Healthcare System

CC: Clerk of the County Board of Supervisors

Taking your health to new heights